The Green Valley Learning Fund

Green Valley Elementary School

Wednesday, January 18, 2017
Board Meeting

Executive Board Meeting
ATTENDEES: Jennifer Walsh, Donna Grim, Claudia Hughes, Sherry Muniz, Vickie Mossler, Sia McDonald, Jessica Battaglia, Erika Woolley, Lisa Coburn, Gina Long, Christy Watson, Lori Ransdell
Meeting was called to order at 7:05pm by Claudia Hughes
Meeting Minutes 

-The minutes from the November 16, 2016 board meeting were reviewed. Vickie Mossler motioned to approve the minutes, Donna Grim second, all were in favor. 
Financial Report
-The Balance Sheet, Profit and Loss Statement, and the Budget v. Actual were reviewed. 
-Disbursements were reviewed.  Christy Watson asked for a motion to approve check numbers 4369 thru 4370 in the amount of $37,459.82.  Claudia Hughes second, all were in favor. 
-Vickie Mossler made a motion to close out the Beautification Fund-A-Need line item that went over budget by $482.06.  This balance will be moved and deducted from the unrestricted assets, Lisa Coburn Second, all were in favor. 
-The tax return will be closed out in the next couple weeks.
Auction Update
-An ‘auction 101’ flyer summarizing all the information they need in one place will go out in Monday folders.  

-Raising ticket prices from $85 to $100 for pre-sale price and $125 after the cutoff date.  This would offset the increase in fees from Diablo CC and cover the cost of the event.
-Promotional Derby Days signage will be displayed around campus.
-Some really great entertainment experience items have been secured.

-Space for student art on the back cover of next year’s yearbook will be auctioned off.

-Learning fund members will be asked to donate $50 at next month’s meeting toward an auction item.  
-Online auction starts March 1st and will conclude March 8th.
-Lisa Coburn is coordinating the Pay-to-Play parties this year.
-We are still looking for a person to run the front desk on the night of the auction.
-The teacher treats will be online only, so people not attending can bid on these items.
-This year’s Fund-A-Need topic needs to be decided on at the next meeting. 
Employer Matching

-Christy Watson emailed several people to remind them that their company will match their donation and money is coming in.
-We are up 7% from last year.
Partnership Programs/eScrip

-The Sports Basement event was successful.

Ed Fund

-The next meeting will be January 23rd, 2017.
Marketing
-Direct donation Thank You on the Facebook page was last year’s list and some people were very upset that their names were left off.  Additionally, people that did not donate felt having a list of people that donated was spotlighting the fact that they did not donate.
-Donna Grim mentioned that Monday folder flyers and a banner listing the names of donors is appropriate, but social media may not be worthwhile.

-Donna Grim also suggested that each of us on the board divide up the list of donors and handwrite thank you notes to them.
Site Council

-Teacher and parent surveys were discussed.  

-There was approximately a 40% response.
-Teachers are feeling like they have the adequate resources, support from parent volunteers and are equipped with innovative technology.

-They would like to have more input in the profession development topics chosen for them.
Principal’s Note
-An online Green Valley Handbook has been distributed to the staff and will be implemented before next school year.
-In the summer of 2018, measure D money will be granted to Green Valley Elementary School.  Donna met with the architect and the district about upgrades to the site.  Fencing and flood control may be the first orders of business.

-The budget proposal should be expedited, since the school year started a month early.  

-It was recommended that we all attend the site council meeting from 5-6:30 prior to the regularly scheduled Learning Fund meeting on February 15, 2017.
– Two weeks prior to March 15 is the cutoff for Donna to let the district office know if she needs to give out pink slips for certificated staff employed by Learning Fund money. 
Other business

-A special budget meeting will be held on February 22nd, 2017 to discuss the budget given the information obtained from the February 15, 2017 site council meeting.  

Meeting Adjourned at 9:32pm by Claudia Hughes
-Minutes respectfully submitted by Jessica Battaglia, Learning Fund Secretary, Green Valley Elementary School

